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Sunday Reflection  (continued from page 1)

our emptiness — our needs, our
weaknesses, our fears — and he fills us up
until we too are "satisfied."

The prayer after Communion on today's
feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of
Christ reminds us that what we experience
at Mass is a foretaste of that ultimate
satisfaction that we will experience in
heaven: "Grant, O Lord, we pray, that we may
delight for all eternity in that share in your
divine life, which is foreshadowed in the
present age by our reception of your precious
Body and Blood." Receiving the Lord in the
Eucharist is a momentous miracle and an
earthly glimpse into heaven. May today's
celebration help remind us to be ever
grateful for this most glorious gift.

written by Theresa Schiffer © 2016  Liturgical Publications Inc

Young Adults
COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP
FOR 1  YEAR STUDENTSST

The Del-Papa -Grimaldi Scholarship E ndowment Fund
of the Archdiocese of Detroit Endowment
Foundation provides two college scholarships for
the 2016 - 2017 academic year. First-year college
students are eligible. Application forms are  available 
at www.aod.org.  Completed application forms must
be sent to the Archdiocese of Detroit postmarked no
later than May 31, 2016.

AVE SUMMER FEST
Wednesday, June 15, 2016, 6 - 9 pm

@ the Monaghan Residence, Ann Arbor

College seniors and graduates are invited to come
learn more about the Ave Maria School of Law
Michigan & Toledo Full-Tuition Scholarship.  Ave
Summer Fest is a FREE event hosted by Tom
Monaghan (founder of Ave Maria University and Ave
Maria School of Law).  Meet AMU students, alumni,
and the director of admissions while enjoying a picnic
— complete with great food, games, and give-aways. 
Registration is required by June 8 at 734-930-3587 or
www.avemariafoundation.org. 

Scholarship Available

High school seniors are eligible for a scholarship
from the Del Papa-Grimaldi Scholarship
Endowment Fund of the Archdiocese of Detroit
Endowment Foundation for the 2016 - 2017
academic year.  Application forms are available at
www.aod.org.  Completed application forms must
be sent to the Archdiocese postmarked no later
than May 31, 2016.

Ave Summer Fest 2016
Wed, June 15, 2016

@ the Monaghan Residence

in Ann Arbor  

High school juniors and seniors are invited to
come learn about the Ave Maria University
Michigan Scholarship worth $28,000 over 4
years, making a Catholic education affordable,
plus additional institutional and federal aid
available.    This event is FREE, so come meet
AMU students, alumni, and the director of
admissions while enjoying a picnic — complete
with great food, games, and give-aways. 
Registration is required by June 8 at 734-930-
3587 or www.avemariafoundation.org.

REACH Workcamp Mission Trip
July 10 - 16, 2016

Hurricane, West Virginia

ALL Corpus Christi high school teens are invited
to participate in the REACH Workcamp mission
trip. REACH is a non-profit organization providing
service-learning opportunities for youth.  The
mission trip encourages spiritual growth and
enables work campers to understand their role in
addressing the causes of poverty. 

The mission trip will be lead by Deacon Mark
Springer and his Adult Team.  Start talking now
with your parents about the possibility of joining
this mission trip! For more information, please
contact Deacon Mark at 248-921-1567 or
deaconmarkspringer@gmail.com.

http://www.aod.org.
http://www.avemariafoundation.org.
http://www.aod.org.
http://www.avemariafoundation.org.
mailto:deaconmarkspringer@gmail.com.
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3 Riverwalk Bike Ride 
Join the Corpus Christi church

family on Sunday, June 5 for a

bike ride at the Detroit Riverwalk!

We’ll leave church at 12:45 pm

and return to church at 5 pm. 

The church bus will be available

for teens who need a ride (see

Mrs. Michele Hudson for more info). Bring your own

bike or rent one from Wheelhouse Detroit Bike Shop

(see below). Ride from the Renaissance Center to

Belle Isle (or as far as you like!).  Questions? Contact

Carlton Walker at 248-943-5535.

3 Society of St. Vincent de Paul Camp      
The SVDP summer camp program, offered at Camp

Ozanam for both boys and girls ages 8 to 14, provides

the benefits of a traditional summer residential camp

in a safe, fun-filled atmosphere where campers are

inspired by the gospel of Jesus Christ. SVDP offers

a FREE one week summer camp program  for

children who present an identifiable need such as

death in family, foster care, underprivileged, and/or

economic hardship. For information about the camp,

eligibility, and enrollment, contact Nalani Miller, at

313-272-0990. 

3 CYO Camps
Are you looking for an experience that will strengthen

your family’s faith?  CYO camps can do just that! 

With their overnight programs, your children ages 7

to 16 will connect with new friends, discover new

talents, and build on their relationship with Jesus. 

Trained adult mentors supervise and guide campers

through their time of discovery.  Family weekends are

also available.  Camp adventures begin July 3,

2016.  Visit www.CYOCamps.org or call 810-622-

8744 for more information.

3 Everyday Stewardship 
When I was younger, for many years I helped lead the

music for our parish liturgies. The "grander" liturgies

stand out to me: first Communion, confirmation,

Christmas, etc. It was at one of those first

Communion Masses where I learned an important

lesson.

As musicians at liturgy, you really play a key role in

providing a sense of movement to the entire

experience. Between moments of spoken prayer and

petition, you provide a way for all assembled to pray

with song. Sometimes, you make decisions at the

moment for the sake of keeping the liturgy "moving."

When it was time for Communion, we played

throughout the entire time, and I did not allow a time

for us as musicians to receive ourselves. I had hoped

that this would be noticed and after our playing had

concluded, someone would offer us the Eucharist.

They didn't. At first I thought, "Unfortunately, that's

just the way it goes." One of our musicians did not

see it that way and was upset. He said to me, "What

am I here for, anyway?"

My assumption without thinking much about it that

day was that our presence was to lead music.

However, I had missed it. Even though we played an

important role at the liturgy, the reason we were

there was Jesus. No matter how beautiful our music

could be or how well the congregation sang, our

primary purpose of being there was just like everyone

else's: Jesus.

Our stewardship is very important, but at no time

does it become the main thing. Our generosity and

commitment of ourselves points to that which

matters the most.  When we lose sight of (cont. on p 7)

Memorial Day Prayer

Dear Lord, 

we remember those
who have served us
by protecting our

freedoms.

When we celebrate our long weekend
with our friends and family, 

help us remember that our freedom
to speak of you, and our freedom to worship
you, and our freedom to do that which we

ought to do, have all been bought
at the price and sacrifice of many lives.

Your Son died for our eternal life in heaven.
So too, your children died 

protecting us here on earth. 

Help us be mindful this weekend and always
of the sacrifices made by those in uniform

for all our freedoms.  Amen.

http://www.CYOCamps.org
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G  Millionaire Party Worker
       

Our next Millionaire Party Fundraiser at the

Wintergarden Tavern West in Livonia  is scheduled

for Sunday - Wednesday, June 5 - 8. Volunteers

are needed to work in 3-person teams at least one

3/12 hour shift for 1 day. Duties include:

collecting monies, recording monies, and

distributing monies and poker chips. To volunteer,

p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  K e n n i t h  T r o u p e  a t

kennithtroupe@yahoo.com or 313-766-5345.       
                                       

G  Nursery Caregiver

Adult caregivers are needed to provide a loving,

safe environment for infants and toddlers while

their parents are at the 11:00 Mass on Sundays.

The nursery is located in Classroom 8 of the school

building. Commitment is currently 1 ½ hours

every 6 weeks. Caregiver must be a registered

member of the parish. A background check is

required. Please call the parish office at 313-537-

5770 to volunteer.

G  Sunday Bus Driver

Bus drivers are needed to transport parishioners 

to and from the 11:00 Mass; must be a registered

member of the parish.  Background check

required. Call the parish office at 313-537-5770.

G Coffee/Donuts Volunteer 

Volunteers are needed to help provide

Coffee/Donut fellowship after our 11:00 Mass by

serving one of our teams or serving as a

substitute. Tasks include serving donuts,

collecting donations, and clean up.  Please call the

parish office at 313-537-5770 to sign up or for

more information.

G  CGS 1 Catechist Assistant

Catechist assistants are needed for our Catechesis

of the Good Shepherd (CGS) class for preschool

and kindergarten children (age 3 - 6) on Sundays

during the 11:00 Mass. Catechist assistants serve

approximately one Sunday each month. 

Background checks and attendance at a Protecting

God’s Children (adults) or Called To Serve (youth)

workshop are required.  For more information

contact Mrs. Rhonda Walker at 248-790-9487 or

Sr. Frances Gerhard at 734-416-6231 .

 Time & Talent

 Opportunities
            BULLETIN BOARD

CARRIBEAN CRUISE AVAILABLE: Two days plus

5 days in Florida; all expenses paid for 2; good

until April 2017; best offer over $900; for more

information, email sally4peace@att.net (parish

member).

HOLY LAND PILGRIMAGE IN ADRIAN, MI:

Unable to travel in person to the Holy Land? 

Always wanted to go, but couldn’t afford it?  Here

is your chance to experience the land Jesus trod

through a prayerful, multi-media presentation of

all the major sites at one-tenth the cost!  The Holy

Land Pilgrimage at the Weber Center in Adrian

will start on Monday, June 6 at 3:30 pm and

conclude with liturgy at 11:00 am on Saturday,

June 11.  Pilgrim guides will be Roland Calvert,

OSFS, Carol Johannes, OP, Cheryl Liske, OP, and

Anneliese Sinnott, OP. Single occupancy is $425;

double is $325.  Scholarships are available.  For

more information, visit www.webercenter.org or

call 517-266-4004. 

CATHOLIC CRUISE: Come and sail away on a 7-

night Alaskan Explorer with Glacier Bay cruise

with Fr. William Gold, July 23 - July 30, 2016 on

Holland America’s Westerdam out of Seattle,

Washington.  Ports of call include Juneau, Glacier

Bay National Park, Sitka, and Ketchikan, Alaska as

well as Victoria, British Columbia.  Prices begin at

$2677 for two passengers (includes all port fees

and taxes).  Daily Mass offered.  Deposits of $350

will reserve your cabin.  For more information or to

register, call Doug or Eileen at 860-399-1785 or

email Doug@CatholicCruisesandTours.com.

HOME AVAILABLE IN SOUTHFIELD to share with

another adult female; two rooms and private bath;

$700/month.  Homeowner is a parish member. 

Call 313-399-3044.

NOTARY PUBLIC AVAILABLE: Parish member;

call 313-850-6219 (cell) or 313-342-9856

(residence).  No calls after 8 pm please.

HANDYMAN AVAILABLE: Parish member. 

Reasonable prices. References available on request.

Call David at 313-400-5523.

FREE ADULT TUTORING.  Siena Literacy Center

provides one on one tutoring to adults in reading,

math, and English as a Second Language. Call

313-532-8404 or visit www.sienaliteracy.org.

mailto:sally4peace@att.net
http://www.webercenter.org
mailto:Doug@CatholicCruisesandTours.com.
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6/6 - 8/29   CHRISTIAN YOGA  
Join Grace Seroka this summer and enjoy the

benefits of prayerful connection to God using the

supportive postures yoga can promote at Manresa

Retreat House.  Mondays, June 6, 13, & 20, July

18 & 25, August 15, 22 & 29, 5:30 to 6:45 pm. 

Drop in any class for $12; payment may be made by

cash or check at the class.  Classes are held outside

(weather permitting) or in the Wernert Lounge. Bring

your exercise mat, yoga block, and a strap or

resistance band. Call 248-644-4933 for more details.

6/7&16 GRIEF SUPPORT
Hospice of Michigan’s Living On grief support group

will meet Tuesday, June 7 from 1 - 2:30 pm at the

Hospice of Michigan office located at 43097

Woodward Avenue, Suite 102, Bloomfield Hills (to

register, call Claudia Been at 248-334-1323) and on

Thursday, June 16 at the Hospice of Michigan office

located at 400 Mack Avenue, Detroit (to register, call

Jackie Morris at 313-578-6328).

Support In The Park is available on Thursdays in

June and is open to all who have lost a loved one

from 1:30 - 3:00 pm at Starr Jaycee Park, 1101 West

13 Mile Road (between Crooks and Main), Royal Oak.

Meet at the park near the picnic shelter.   To register,

call Claudia Been at 248-334-1323.

6/12 FAREWELL MASS
Fr. Karl Kiser, S.J., President of U of D Jesuit High

School in Detroit, who will receive a new Jesuit

assignment at the end of the current school year, will

celebrate a Farewell Mass of Thanksgiving on

Sunday, June 12 at 10 am in the U of D Jesuit High

School and Academy Gymnasium.  Fr. Kiser has

served at U of D Jesuit for 14 years and has overseen

tremendous growth at the school. Gifts in his honor

may be made to the Karl J. Kiser, S.J. Endowed

Scholarship by calling Tom Totte at 313-927-2347 or

visiting www.uofdjesuit.org/kisersjscholarship.

6/18 RECYCLING EVENT
Document shredding and electronics recycling will be

available at Christ the King Parish (Pierson/Grand

River area) on Saturday, June 18. Donations will be

accepted to help defray the cost of this event.  

6/20 GOLF OUTING  
The IHM Sisters’ Royal Blue Classic golf outing will

be held Monday, June 20 at Fox Hills Golf &

Banquet Center in Plymouth.  All proceeds will

benefit the IHM Ministry Fund which helps support

IHM ministries in the US and overseas. Call 734-240-

9860 or visit www.ihmsisters.org for more details.

 

< Fri, June 3 - Sun, June 5
Grieving With Great Hope Weekend

@ St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center

23333 Schoolcraft, Detroit

Following the loss of a loved one, we enter into the

valley of grief.  It can be a painful and lonely journey

which at times seems to have no end.  This weekend

offers support and tools to equip participants

through prayer, ritual, and presence to begin to build

their bridge beyond the pain and navigate their

journey through grief.  Check-in is 4 - 6:15 pm;

departure by 11:30 am.  Retreat offering is $210 per

person or $310/couple and includes 2 nights

lodging, 5 meals, conferences, and Mass.  Facilitated

by John and Sandy O’Shaughnessy.  For more

information or to register, visit www.stpaulretreat.org 

or call  313-286-2800. 

< Sat, June 4 ,10:00 am - 12:00 noon
Musing Over Mugs        

@ Visitation North Spirituality Center

7227 Lahser Rd, Bloomfield Hills

Women gather in a small group and explore their

“ordinary” experiences with the eyes of faith, using

readings, reflections, and sharing. Facilitated by

Mary McDevitt, IHM, DMin. Freewill offerings

accepted.  Call 248-433-0950 to register.

< Mon, June 6, 9:30 am - 11:30 am
Women-to-Women       

@ Manresa Jesuit Retreat House        

1390 Quarton Road, Bloomfield Hills

Life is challenging and we all need to re-energize.

Come for coffee, conversation, prayer, and faith

sharing in the Manresa Library.  No registration is

necessary. Facilitated by Denise Anderson. 

Donations are gratefully accepted.

< Fri, June 10 - Sun, June 12 
Sisters, HVM Silent Directed Retreat 

@ Manresa Jesuit Retreat House

1390 Quarton Road, Bloomfield Hills

An opportunity to walk with the Lord, listening for

inner movements of the Spirit. The retreat will be led

by DiAnne Schultz. Arrive after 5:00 pm Friday; light

supper at 6 pm.  The retreat will end on Sunday at

1:00 p.m.  The cost of the retreat is $90 (or whatever

is affordable for you).  To register,call 313-869-2160

or email homevistors@att.net.

COMING EVENTS: Retreat Schedule

http://www.uofdjesuit.org/kisersjscholarship.
http://www.stpaulretreat.org.


Please Pray For The Deceased

David McDaniel (5/10)
brother-in-law of Lola Liggons

Betty McKay (5/12)
former member of the parish

Gloria Haynie-Range (5/14)
godsister of Elaina Moore

Lionel Simmons Sr. (5/15)
stepfather of Wenonah Handschu

Kathy Cotton (5/19)
spouse of Michael Cotton
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Everyday Stewardship 
(continued from page 4)

why we are doing something and whom we are doing

it for, our actions can become hollow. The music of

our efforts offers praise to the One who makes that

melody even possible in the first place.

--- written by Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS © Liturgical Publications Inc

      

Celebrate the JOY of the Gospel

Catholic Services Appeal 2016 - Week 3

Celebrating the joy of the Gospel reminds us
of our many blessings, including the
fantastic results or our 3  week of the 2016rd

CSA campaign. To date, 74 households have
shown their support with pledges totaling 
$21,855.  This represents 53.3% of our
2016 goal. Thank you for your generosity!  

If you have not yet done so, please stop at
the back of church after Mass or stop by the
parish office to complete your CSA pledge
form and receive your new church directory.
Remember — CSA is a pledge program
which allows you to make a more generous
and affordable gift with payments spread out
over several months.  

“Generosity begins with you.” Giving
generously to the CSA is a great way to share
and celebrate the joy of the Gospel!
— Ken Troupe, CSA Coordinator

Weekly Budget $     7,625.00

Sunday Offerings 5-22-2016 $     7,536.54

Shortfall for the Budget Year $            0.00

        

         Collection Report

Please Pray For Those In The Military:  Jared Brooks (Marines), Anthony Carson

(Army), Anthony Ford (Army),  Jonah LaTour, Jon LaTour, John Maurer (Air Force), Robbie Mayes
(Marines), Christopher Moniere (National Guard), Jonathan Singleton (Army), Kelly Sionkowski-Jackson
(Air Force), Corey Sullivan (Army), and Lance Walker II (Army).

   Scriptures
  for the Week 

Readings for the Week of May 29, 2016

Sunday: Gn 14:18-20/1 Cor 11:23-26

Lk 9:11b-17

Monday: 2 Pt 1:2-7/Mk 12:1-12

Tuesday: Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16

Is 12:2-6/Lk 1:39-56

Wednesday: 2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12/Mk 12:18-27

Thursday: 2 Tm 2:8-15/Mk 12:28-34

Friday: Ez 34:11-16/Rom 5:5b-11/Lk 15:3-7

Saturday: 2 Tm 4:1-8/Lk 2:41-51

10  Sunday in Ordinary Timeth

1 Kgs 17:17-24/Gal 1:11-19/Lk 7:11-17
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Monday   9:00 am + Our Deceased Veterans (req by Corpus Christi Parish)

Tuesday   8:30 am For Our Homebound Members

Wednesday 11:00 am Funeral Mass for Charlene Mulholland

Thursday   8:30 am For Those Who Are Caregivers      

Friday   No Mass or Communion Service

Saturday   4:00 pm For the People of Corpus Christi

Sunday   9:00 am
11:00 am

+ Henry Bailey (req. by Corpus Christi Parish)
+ Betty McKay (req. by Corpus Christi Parish)

Please Pray For Our Sick Members:

Please Pray For Our Relatives and Friends:

                                        

May 30
thru

June 5

Synia Benjamin
Doris Billion
Paul Billion
Marcelle Blackmon
Frieda Boyd
Evelyn Brantley
Bessie Brown
Alelia Busby 
Angeline Butler
Joe Cagle, Sr
Connie Caldwell
Aggie Conti
Veronica Conway 
Jefferie Cook Sr.
Sheri Dargin
Kevin DeMatas
Pecorlia Dorsey

Ann El-Hajj
Mary Ann Flanagan

Renita Fletcher
Shelley Forter
Rosemary Givens
Ella Goldsmith
Virginia Harkey
Martha Harris
Terrie Henderson
Ronald Hills
Irma Horton
Mary C. Hustoles
Gloria James
Warren Jaynes
Louie Johnson
Roswitha Jordan
Sandy Kalman

Myrna Leonard
Bob Lindsay
Grace Lindsay
Jim Lorenger
Bill Lucken
Valerie McDonald
Beverly Miller
Virginia Moyer
Nestor Munis
Shirley Oldenburg
Samuel Omabele
Elaine O’Neill
Jerry O’Neill
Sharon Ortman
Dorothy Osip
Sue Padalino 
Helen Parkman

Felicia Pitts-Harper

Vernard Plain
Phyllis Pruett
Kirk Schwanik
Indira Shelton-Pierce

Gene Snyders
Vivian Spence
Greg Spight
Paula Springer
Anita Stephens
Donna Storie
Colletta Sykes
Charlotte Turner
John Wilson
Kathy Wilson 
Maureen Zink

Homebound:
Ann Bluford
Darlie Bouie
Beverley B-Johnson

Marie Fetzer
Judories Fort
Branch Gassoway
Margaret Gassoway

Ed Hill Jr
Ruth Hill
Ronald Hills
Al Hogrebe
Ernestine Jackson
Mary Ellen Kelley
 Marie Leonard
Ann Parent-Ogletree

John Onwudinjo

Evangeline Pruett
Hulda Reed
Isiah Searls
Joseph Shelton
Mary Pat Shelton
Glendene Stafford
Brendia Thomas
John Tillery

            

Kelley Adams

Patricia Alexander

Duncan Alfes

Joe Anderson

Linda Anderson

Michael Anthony

Barbara Atalla

Jeff Badarak

Tony Baines

Barbara Baldwin

Sue Bates

Dan Bejesky

Katy Bessey

Christopher Biddle

Kenneth Black            

Angela Blakely

Avera Blount

Edward Boxley III

Rachell Boykins

Bill Brazier

Shaun Bronson

Linda Brown

Ron Brown

Shawn Brunnos

Auby Bryson

Barbara Bryson

Eric Burch

Henry Burch II

Thomas Calhoun

Eric Chandlier

Felisha Childress

Audrey Cieslak

Scott Clinton

Perry Conway

Vivian Cook

Kathy Cotton

Joann Coules

Ronald Crane

David Dare

Geraldine Dawson

Woodrow Dawson

Brenda Debose

Charles Dickerson

Joanne Dorais

Lisa Duncanson

Lloyd Earl

Clida Ellison

Janice Evans

Clara Fletcher

Ronald Fletcher

Barbara Ford

Phillip Faucher

Wanda Gardner

Nestelyn Gay

Fernandez Gift

Sherman Gilmore

Elwood Gneckow

Shawn Gore

Lillian Gray-Amstutz

Morty Green

Sandy Klepeck Green

Audrey Gulley

Anna Gyles 

Cora Harper

Joseph Harper

Kelly Harper

Millie Harris

Antoinette Henry

Summer Henry

Betty Herman

Renee Hogrebe

Tom Hustoles

Patti Jackson

Allen Jacob

Robert Jarey

Melvia Jefferson

Mary Alice Kenny

Rajan Khera

Kristen Kingzett

Erin Knight

Katie Lutzo Kissell

Fred Kolp

Marta Lagos

Dianne Leitterman

Antoinette Litzinger

Cheryl Lofton

Anthony Lorenger

Charlie Lull

W illiam  Mapp

Bea Marx

Michael Mathis

Jacqueline   

McCutcheon

Scott McDonald

Hattie McKinney

Anthony McNeal

Linda Melson

Jerry Mercier Jr

Jim  Messink

Darwin Mills

W illard Mitchell

James Molloy

Anne Moloney

Karen Momper

Curtis Momsen

Dorothy Moore

Elizabeth Moore

Shirley V Moore

Joyce Mulhall

Justine M Neguim

Sara Nell-Wallace

Margaret Nelson

Kimberly Newberry

Ernestine Nimmons

Glory Njoku

Charles Nutt

Susan Orlando

Caden Osinski

Jean Owens

Jeff Padalino

Patty Page

W illie Parker Jr

Paula Parham

Cyndi Pask

Julia Patillo

Michael Peck

Patty Peck

James Pefley

Alicia Penman

Jerome Perry

Marquon Perry

Ruth Ann Petty

Tom Petty

Reginald Phillips

Gerald Pollock

Lorren Pollock

David Remo

Sandra Reynolds

Viola Richburge

Betty Robinson

Eugene Rohde

Alfredo Rojas

Lynn Rose

Gerald Rumbley Sr

Patrick Ryder

Tisha Saldana

Anthony Salem       

Frank Salem

Dan Salk

Sherry Samuel

Yvonne Samuels

Ethel Mae Sanders

Robert Schaule

Helen Schroeder

Larry Shelton

Juanita Simmons

Curtis Simpson Sr

Donald Sims Sr

Mildred Scott

Anthony Sledge

Emily Smale

D’Angela Sm ith

Joyce Sm ith

Kathy Sm ith

Mable Sm ith

Sam Sombom

Heath Spence

Evelyn Spittle

Christine Stanfield

Mary Lou Stanton

Dave Stawowy

Nicholas Stephens

Kathy Stewart

Rochelle Stewart

Beatrice Stockton

Trevor Sullivan

Frances Sykes

Rick Thompson

Angela Turner

Charlene Valente

Terry Vanden Berg

Martha Ward

Bill Warren

Larry Weaver

Madison Webster

Hannah Wells

Brady Wesley

Dennis Wheelwright

Sr Luanne W ilhelm

Jackie W illemsen

Jim  W illemsen

Renee W illiams

Ruth W ilson

Annette W imberly

Doris Woody

Kyle Yanke

Wanda Yates



                    

  

Michele Hudson, Michelle Baines, Jinette Chapman, Monica Obia, Karen
Cook, Elaine O’Neill, Nalani Miller, Barbara Sylvester, and Gwen
McNeal.  Not present: Kathy Jones, Kim Procter, and Renee Walker.

        Andrea Baier                          Gilda Ford                       Mary Nunnally

GOSPEL TRIVIA ANSWERS - LUKE 17 

OT - Noah (Lk 17:27); HG - Samaria (Lk 17:16); PM - “Go and
let the priest examine you” (Lk 17:14); N - Lot’s wife (Lk
17:32, Gen 19:26); LNS - each time he repents or 7 times a
day (Lk 17:4); NT - his faith (Lk 17:19); W -within you (Lk 17:21)

Haiti Fundraising Dinner
Saturday, June 4, 2016

  6 pm to 10 pm
in the Rainbow Room

$60.00 with RSVP or $65.00 at the door
Cash Bar — Wine and Rhum Punch!

RSVP to the parish office
313-537-5770

The Corpus Christi Annual Haiti Dinner continues
to support Haiti Outreach Mission’s on-going
projects in the Mirebalais, Haiti area, including the
medical and dental clinic, sponsorship of the
children at St. Louis Catholic Church, lunch each
school day, and fluoride treatments for students and
teachers.  

Come enjoy fellowship, wonderful food, and hear
an update from  Dr. Dominique Monde-Matthew 
about the Haiti Outreach Mission trip in April
2016. 

Andrea Baier, Gilda Ford, and Mary Nunnally
were recognized as Corpus Christi “Women of
Spirit” at the Women’s Society Afternoon Tea
held on Sunday, May 22, 2016.

Twelve other Corpus Christi women received
an “honorable mention” for their service to our
community.

CALLING ALL 
CORPUS CHRISTI GRADS!

We will be recognizing all parish members
who have graduated from high school,
college, or a professional program (this
includes our December 2015 grads, too!)
on Sunday, June 12.  Please call the
parish office by Wednesday, June 8th
(313-537-5770) to let us know you’ve
graduated or are graduating.



                                                                    Who told US about Jesus?  How did Jesus get our attention? 

                                                               How did the Lord have an impact on our lives? 

          We are continuing to gather stories, put them on the Witness 

          Wall, put them in the bulletin, and post them on the parish eb 

          site.

          Please share your story!  It could be a little short story that 

          you write on one of the 8” by 6” sticky notes at the back of

church and place on the Witness Wall back in the gathering space.  Or you could print out your story and

paste it on the wall. Our stories might just put a smile on the face of the Lord!  

GOF Presenters Evaluate Corpus Christi Parish!

After the April GOF session, Brother Al talked with one of the Design Team members
and expressed what he and Maggid Steve thought about their experience at Corpus
Christi.  They loved it!!!  “This Mass was the mountain top,” especially the sung Creed
and the joy that arose from every person/song/prayer.  They felt the spirit of the
community and appreciated everyone’s participation during their presentation,
especially noting the presence of our pastor, Fr. Don (evidently this does not often
happen in other parishes).  “Invite us back!” they said.

Forty-three evaluations from this session gave high praise to these two presenters:
“amazing”…”excellent”…”inspiring”…”energetic”…”very solid theology”…”loved their music & interpretations.” 
(Do you rise on your toes when singing the Holy, Holy at Mass?) “Only a visit from the Pope could be better.” 
(We probably can’t arrange for that to happen.)  “Invite them back,” you said.

Other general comments about the year: “I have learned much from each [session].”  “Congratulations
to the members who put this all together and selected the topics.”  “Well done; interesting series.”

What could be better: “Too rushed during lunch” was a comment from a number of people.  The Design
Team is dialoging with the Worship Commission for ways to streamline and simplify the Mass on GOF Sundays. 
The Commission also suggested that we work to eliminate the registration congestion at the gym entrance. 
Maybe a silent lunch would feel less rushed? (Just kidding!!)

Our preschool through grade 12 young people enjoyed the presentation in the Rainbow Room by the
Children’s Theatre of Michigan!  “Good News!  Parables in Revue” was a fun, interactive show that reminded
them of the message of the Gospels.  Some of our youth even got to be part of the show!

Did you know that over the past year between 84 and 104 households attended a GOF session?  That as
many as 122 adults were at one of the sessions?  That 49 young people (preschool through  Grade 12) have
attended?  Sometimes over 40 people who have registered do not attend, BUT often 25 to 30 unregistered
members decide to come (the Holy Spirit balances everything out for us!).

Thank You from the Design Team —  Vickie Figueroa, Leary Gilpin, Michele Hudson, Sr. Therese Mac
Kinnon, Pat Mueller, Elaine O’Neill, and Barb Whiters — for your household’s support of the Generations

of Faith Formation Process.  This year’s topic, The Eucharist Makes a Difference, focused on the roots
of the Mass and the Liturgy of the Word.  We will be planning Part Two for next year by focusing on the Liturgy
of the Eucharist.  
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